
 

ELECT 

CLAUDIO STEEL 

JBLC Union President 

 

Dear Friends and Lifeguards: 

When it comes to Election Day for our local executive board, I ask for your support in electing 

me as JBLC Chapter President.  Being Union President is no easy task and I have had plenty of 

time to prepare for the duties of this position. For the past 3 terms, I have served as the beach 

representative for the Central Mall and have been very active in Union affairs.  During this time, 

our current executive board has taken strides to improve our working conditions and relations 

with the State, however there are still many conditions that still need to be remedied. I believe 

that this cannot occur without changes to the current executive board.  Many of our members 

have expressed frustration over the lack of assertiveness of our current President and of 

preferential treatment for those that share close relations with members of the executive 

board. We need leadership that is strong, assertive and trustworthy. I will make the following 

points clear in my campaign for President of the Executive Board. 

• Full transparency and disclosure of Union business for ALL members. No 
members should feel misinformed, treated as an outsider, or believe that 
we are reverting back to the “good ole boy” days of past union policy. 

• Increased pressure on the State to stop unfair labor practices, improve 
working conditions, and to avoid interfering in our beach operations. 

• Aggressive negotiations for our much deserved raise and benefits. Ten 
years is too long and eleven will not be tolerated. 

I listen, and take the concerns of the general membership very seriously and will succeed in the 

areas that our current President has failed.  Our members deserve an honest, aggressive leader, 

to move forward with the progress our organization has made in the last few years.  I promise 

to give you the dedication, honesty and integrity that you deserve and the changes you have 

asked for.  On Election Day, vote Claudio Steel for JBLC Union President.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Claudio Steel 

607.283.9017 

claudio.steel@yahoo.com 


